STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF SWEDEN AT THE 21ST SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(26 January 2015, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Sweden to their second UPR. We thank them for the informative national report. 
2. We note with appreciation progress made since the last review, notably in combating discrimination, xenophobia, and related intolerance and the demonstrated commitment to the promotion and protection of human rights. In this regard, we commend Sweden for making amendments to the Penal code to strengthen protection against harassment and persecution; protection against forced and child marriage; and the adoption of a new action plan which seeks to protect children against trafficking, exploitation and sexual assault. 

3. However, we note the challenges that confront Sweden. As a country with strong democratic processes and respect for good governance and rule of law, we are confident that Sweden can do more to address these challenges. 
3. We have noted the concerns expressed by treaty bodies about reports of the prevalence of ethnic discrimination in the workplace and other areas, as well as reports of increased cases of hate crimes, including physical assaults against members of some minority groups.
4. Botswana proposes the following recommendations:
a) take legislative and other measures to address discrimination, racial hatred and incitement, and investigate reported cases;

b) take additional measures to promote tolerance and respect for diversity
5. We wish Sweden a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
I thank you!
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